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Dear Mr Anik 
 
SWISH LOUNGE, 31 MILL STREET, CREWE 
LICENSING ACT 2003 
 
I write to you in your capacity as the Director of The Swish Lounge. 
 
Further to a number of visits conducted by myself and Kelly Warburton from the Police 
Licensing Department. I regret to inform you we have received a complaint of alcohol 
allegedly being served on the premises when a Premises Licence or Temporary Event Notice 
was not in place. 
 
During the visits, you were advised as a Premises Licence was not in place you were unable 
to undertake licensable activities and you were also advised you had the option of applying for 
Temporary Event Notice’s until a licence had been granted. 
 
During the visits you were also advised that undertaking Licensable Activities without a 
current Premises Licence in place, you were committing offences under the Licensing Act 
2003 for which upon successful prosecution you may be liable for an unlimited fine or subject 
to imprisonment for six months, or both. 
 
For your information Licensable Activities include: 
The sale of alcohol 
Serving hot food or beverages between the hours of 23.00 and 05.00 
Theatrical performance 
The showing of films 
Indoor sporting events 
Boxing or wrestling (indoor or outdoor) 
Live music 
Recorded music 
Dance 
Facilities for making music 
Dancing facilities 
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You have applied for four Temporary Event Notice’s, three of which were deemed to be 
invalid. 
 
The complaint arises from 23rd October 2021, I can see from our records you had applied for a 
Temporary Event Notice for this date, but it was rejected, and you were advised accordingly 
both by email and letter (copy attached). 
 
I am seeking to obtain a witness statement from the complainant, should they state they were 
served alcohol on this date on your premises, I will be taking formal action against yourself 
and other responsible persons. 
 
If you wish to discuss or need any clarification on the above, please do not hesitate to contact 
me directly. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Tracey Billington 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
 
 




